
This notice is required by the CARES Act and Oregon Employment Department to be provided 
to employees upon termination.  

 Notification to Employees of Availability of Unemployment Compensation 

Unemployment Insurance (UI) benefits are available to workers who are unemployed and who 
meet the requirements of Oregon unemployment eligibility laws. You may file a UI claim in the 
first week that employment stops, or work hours are reduced.  Employees may file claims 
online or by telephone, as specified below.  

For assistance or more information about filing a UI claim, call 1-877-345-3484 or visit 
https://govstatus.egov.com/ui-benefits/benefits, or email: OED_COVID19_Info@oregon.gov 

You will need to provide the Employment Department with the following information in order 
for the state to process your claim: 

• Your Social Security Number.
• Your work history for the last 18 months, including dates of employment, your

employer’s business names, addresses and phone numbers.
• Your salary and total income (for at least the last year) from each employer.
• If you are not a citizen of the United States, you will need your Alien Registration

Number and documentation.
• Phone number where you can be reached during normal business hours.

To file a UI claim by phone call: 1-877-345-3484 

To file a UI claim online, visit: https://govstatus.egov.com/ui-benefits/benefits 

If you have questions about the status of your UI claim, call 1-877-345-3484 3484 or e-mail 
OED_COVID19_Info@oregon.gov 

Weekly certification filing may be done online https://govstatus.egov.com/ui-
benefits/benefits or by calling 1-877-345-3484. 
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